
 

KEY MESSAGES 
 

 

 Reminder: Extended Study commences Monday, 10 June 2019 

 Reminder: The deadline for Activities Week was 7 June 2019, please 

return consent forms and payments ASAP  

 

Week Ending: 7 June 2019 

YEAR 7 
We would like to welcome the Year 7 cohort back for their final half term this academic year. The Year 7 pupils have been settling back 
into lessons well, starting new topics and continuing with older ones. The new topics can be found in the Knowledge Organisers that they 
have been given out this week.                                                                                                                                                          
Homework Club has been a brilliant success over the last half term and is an excellent tool for all pupils who would like any additional 
support with completing any homework. A reminder that this runs on a Wednesday lunchtime with Miss Hughes and Wednesday after 
school with Miss Ridley. We hope to see some new attendees!                                                                                                                              
We look forward to seeing as many pupils as possible at the extended study sessions running over the next few weeks and hope that 
everyone has the chance to try something new.                                                                                                                                          

Head of Year 7: Miss L Hughes   Achievement Coordinator: Miss I Ridley 

YEAR 8  

Congratulations on a fantastic start to the final half term of the year! We will have many excellent opportunities over the next six weeks 
and hope students throw themselves into all sorts of different activities. Sports fixtures, gymnastics events, teaching in the Primary 
schools to name a few.                                                                                                                                                                                           
Students have also received their 8.3 report this week and will be taking their Options letter home on Friday 7 June.  

Head of Year 8: Miss N Ward   Achievement Coordinator: Miss B Marshall 

YEAR 9 
Year 9 have had a busy first week back collecting Knowledge Organisers and enrichment timetables ready for next week. 
An agricultural trip to local farms in Cotham and Syerston has been a fantastic opportunity for some pupils to begin thinking about 
possible apprenticeships or employment at Post-16 and pupils were really positive about the trip. More opportunities will arise and will be 
publicised during form time. 
Please could we remind pupils that all consent forms and payments should be handed in as soon as possible for Activities Week. 

Head of Year 9: Mr D Mordue   Achievement Coordinator: Miss J Smith 

YEAR 10 
Year 10 have had an excellent start to term. The students have been busy preparing for their assessments and copies of exam 
timetables have been given to your child in tutor set. The Year team has also put together a very detailed revision plan for tutor set over 
the next couple of weeks that encompasses wellbeing, work experience, extended study, revision techniques and revision planning.                                                                                 
The students are very excited about Enterprise Week at the end of the year. Please can your child return their consent slip and EV4 to 
the main reception as soon as possible.                                                                                                                                                      

Head of Year 10: Miss V Salt   Achievement Coordinator: Miss I Sheldon 

YEAR 11 

It has been a very settled return for Year 11 this week. It is another very busy week of formal exams and I wish them all the very best of 
luck.                                                                                                                                                                                                       
Looking ahead, plans for the Prom are now being finalised with all pupils being encouraged to vote online for the various award 
categories. A reminder that all consent forms and monies need to be handed in as soon as possible for pupils to secure their place at the 
event.                                                                                                                                                                                                           

Head of Year 11: Mr D Lynas   Achievement Coordinator: Miss A Hall  

 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                   
Healthy Eating Week 10-14 June 

The catering staff in the school and the college will be encouraging the five principles of; improving sleep, keeping hydrated, encouraging physical activity, 
eating breakfast and ensuring that your diet includes five a day. We will have hydration stations, tropical fruit samples, different breads at breakfast, a breakfast 

bar - homemade to include fruit and seeds - yoghurt, fruit and granola pots on varying days next week. Please encourage pupils to try healthy alternatives! 

T-Fest 2019 - Social Action at Toot Hill 

This summer Year 7, 8 and 9 pupils have the opportunity to fund raise for a charity of their choice at T-Fest on Friday 19 July 2019.  They can do this by running 

a fundraising stall consisting of a game or activity. Further details will be released in tutor time shortly. 

Activities Week 2019 - Consent Forms and Payments 

Can all parents note that the deadline for returning consent forms and payments for Years 7/8/9 is Friday 7 June. Returns for Year 10 Enterprise Week are 

requested by Tuesday 2 July. Thank you for your support with this. 

 

Careers Update 

Work Experience - 21-25 October 2019 

Thank you to all the students and parents for the hard work in organising work experience for October when students will be in Year 11. 

If you son/daughter is finding it difficult to find a placement please look at the data base provided for ideas or alternatively speak to your own network of 

contacts.  Further support can be provided from tutors and myself. 

Thank you 

Mrs Farmer 


